PENTECOST SUNDAY

JUNE 4, 2017

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday — June 3
Confessions 3:30-4:00pm
4:30 pm April Buhr-LuMaye
Sunday - June 4 Pentecost Sunday

7:30 am People of Corpus Christi

10:30 am William & Marian Schultz
Monday — June 5§

*5:05 pm Dave Barta
Tuesday — June 6

*5:05 pm NO MASS
Wednesday — June 7

*8:20 am Hattie & Joseph Schlise
Thursday — June 8

*5:05 pm NO MASS
Friday — June 9

*8:20 am Dennis Ewaskowitz

Saturday = June 10
Confessions  3:30-4:00pm
4:30 pm Bernie Bykoski
Sunday — June 11 The Most Holy Trinity
7:30 am Carrie Renard
10:30 am People of Corpus Christi
*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: Pentecost
Sunday Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11, Ps. 104:1,24,29-30,31,34, 1 Corin.
12:3B-7,12-13, John 20:19-23

Monday Tobit 1:3;2:1B-8, Ps. 112:1B-2,38-4,5-6, Mark 12:1-12
Tuesday Tobit 2:9-14, Psalm 112:1-2,7-8,9, Mark 12:13-17

Wednesday Tobit 3:1-11A,16-17A, Psalm 25:2-3,4-5AB,6&78C,8-9,
Mark 12:18-27

Thursday Tobit 6:10-11;7:1BCDE,9-17;8:4-9A, Ps. 128:1-2,3,4-5, Mark

12:28-34
Friday Tobit 11:5-17, Psalm 146:18-2,6C-7,8-94,98C-10, Mark 12:35-
37

Saturday Tobit 12:1,5-15,20, Tobit 13:2,6EFGH,7,8, Mark 12:38-44

“Taken from the "Waeikly Guide far Dally Prayei” cn the Creighton Unsveriity's Oniine Ministries
web site: Stip weerw creightor eda/otabomtvaMinstry fonling. kiml - Used with permission.

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Holy
7 Baptism
Last weekend Sofia Violet Cross was baptized at our

church. Please keep her and her parents, Joe and Iboyla,
in your prayers.

Wedding Banns
Bann il  Emily Hill & Cory Giesseman

Wedding Date: Friday June 16th

WHAT’S HAPPENING
Tuesday —June 6

6-7:00 pm Daniel Plan Meeting/Parish Center
PARISH REPORT
Deposited this week May 22-May 28, 2017 (48)
Parish Support $4,423.00
Offertory Collection $1,298.31
Votive Candles $47.39
Technology & Capital $20.00
Donations $910.00
Perpet, Care/Garden $115.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT...ccvrevrrererersrmmremsrsersessassressessens 56,813.70
Budgeted Expenses for the Week.............. $10,419.96
Weekly SHOMaEe....uveamammamansssssssasseees ($3,606.26)

Bishop's Appeal: Did you mail in your donation vet?
Collected $32,397.00 Needed $37,570.00
Let’s reach our needed funds-only $5,173.00 to go!
Please mail in your check directly to the foundation.

$CRIP REPORT
Sales for Week of: 5/22-5/28
Sales $3,920.00  Profit $157.85
Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend
Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.

PARISH NEWS

Home Missions - Our Own Needs Collection

This collection will take place this weekend. Your support
of this appeal makes a difference in the lives of our
brothers and sisters right here in the United States. The
four major beneficiaries of this collection are: Catholic
Communications Campaign, Catholic Home Missions
Appeal, Black and Native American Missions, and The
Catholic University of America which is preparing the next
generation of leader-ship for our Church and Nation,
Please give generously.
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Adopt a Garden Ministry
Be a part of our Growing Parish! We are looking for

individuals or a family to consider volunteering a week or
hour of your time this summer to help those that have
already adopted a garden. If you are being called to this
ministry please call the parish office @743-4716 or send
an email to Bette at bettesS0@charter.net.
Fr. Birdsall Prayer & Reflection Garden

The trees and flowers are blooming in the reflection
garden! Take some time out of your schedule to spend
some quiet time in the reflection garden-what a great
place to sit and spend time with God!
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PARISH & OTHER NEWS

A -
Helgmg Hands Needed
Helping hands are needed on Friday June

g™ at 9am to help change the church
missal. Please, come and join us! What a
great way to do God’s work and socialize
too!

Church Fiscal Year
Just a reminder that the church fiscal year ends June o™
so if you wish to have your contributions in for the 2016-
2017 church fiscal year, your donations/parish support
must be received by the weekend of June 24/25.
Anything received after Sunday June 25" will be recorded
for the next church fiscal year {2017/2018).
Weliness Ministry
Come and socialize with us and exercise too!
Join us on Monday mornings starting May 1*
—July 31* at 8:30-9:30am as we walk and pray
together in Potawatomi State Park. Meet us
at the south entrance to the park-at the end
of Duluth Avenue, Park sticker not necessary if you park
in the available empty lot adjacent to Waterfront Mary's.
Anyone needing a ride can call Lynda Ciganik at 495-7258.
Scripture Discussion
You are invited to come explore the
upcoming Sunday Scriptures on Tuesdays,
10:00 am at 5t. Joseph Faith Formation
Center or Thursdays, 9:15 am at 55. Peter &
Paul in the Parish Center led by Penny Biwer.
News from Deacon Zach Weber
Deacon Zach’s ordination will be on July 1st at 10am at St.
Mary’s in Ledgeview {not the Cathedral). This is open to
the public. Deacon Zach has been assigned as Parochial
Vicar {Associate Pastor) of St. John the Evangelist Parish
in Antigo, SS Mary & Hyacinth Parish in Antigo, and St.
Wenceslaus Parish in Neva effective July 14th. The Pastor
is Fr. Dave Schmitt. His G.B. Diocese Mass of Thanksgiving
will be at St. Mary's in Greenville on July 2nd at 3pm. He
will also be celebrating a Mass of Thanksgiving at
CatholicFest for Catholic Youth Expeditions in Baileys
Harbor July 4 at 4pm.

Edge and Life Teen
Middle & High School Religious Education

2017 graduates,

Always remember—you are braver than
you believe, stronger than you seem,
smarter than you think, and loved more
than you know. You are a beloved
son/daughter of God. You will always have home at the
parishes in Sturgeon Bay. We can promise you this: your
future is bright, full of joy, happiness, challenges, and
probably some really hard times. You have a community
with the Cathalic Church. We are here for you—during
those good and not so good times.

Congrats to all the graduates from Sevastopol, Southern
Door, and Sturgeon Bay! We couldn’t be more proud of
you!

Mission Trip Update

If you are on Facebook and want to follow the journey of
the 2017 Mission Trip to Louisiana, go join “Life Teen
Mission Trip 2017.” Sarah will be updating often during
the trip! We leave on Saturday, June 17", We really do
appreciate all of you prayers and support.

Middle schoolers leave for Madison on July 9.
Preparation and planning is going very well. We are
getting excited about what God has in store for us!

Stay tuned for other fun adventures, service projects, and
scripture studies!

OTHER NEWS
Holy Name of Mary Picnic Charoh
Mark your calendars for Sunday July §ml°3
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16th for their picnic and car show
following their Mass at 10am. =

Norbertine Center for Spirituality
St. Norbert Abbey

Summer Directed Retreats: June 16-22/Retreats can be
scheduled for 3, 4, 5, or the entire 6 days

Experience prayer, silence, solitude, and the opportunity
to meet with a spiritual director. Cost $100 per day
(includes private room, daily spiritual direction, meals,
and abbey amenities). Registration by June 9th. Call 920-
337-4315 or register online at www.norbertines.org.



Sponsored by the Catholic Communities of Sturgeon Bay!

$20 <

Monday, July 31-Friday August 4, 2017
8am-Noon
@ St. Joseph Faith Formation Center
526 Louisiana Street, Sturgeon Bay, W1 54235
Contact Penny Biwer 743-2062

MARVELOUS MYSTERY
The Mass Comes, Alive For students who have completed grade 1-5 (this year)
Grade 6 is invited to attend as helpers (Free of Charge!)

Return this completed Participant Registration and $20 to St. Joseph Parish Office by: July 21, 2017
Financial assistance is available, please contact Penny Biwer.

Child’s Inf e

Name:

Sex: (circleone) M F Age: Grade completed:

Allergies or medical conditions:

Health Insurance # (if applicable):

Family Inf .
Parent/Guardian Name(s):
Address:
bers:
Hm: Wk: Cell:
Email
Emergency Contact:
Name:
Phone:

| understand that reasonable precautions will be taken to safeguard the health and weil being of the participants in this VBS and that | will be notified as
soon as possible in the event of an emergency. In the case of sickness or an accident, | authorize and consent the VBS Team, or other associated
volunteers of the VBS program to oblain medical care from a licensed physician, hospital, or medical clinic for my son/daughter in the event that myself
or other legal guardian{s} cannot be reached. | hereby do release and forever discharge this Diocese, and Parish from all manners of actions, claims
which | or the child named above shall or may have for any reason, arising during my child's attendance of the VBS.

Unless other written instruction is submitted, | also consent to allowing my child's image to be recorded, either by photograph or video, and used during
the VBS week or for future advertisement of Parish VBS programs. Any other use will require your further consent.

Parent / Guardian Signature Date
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POW bracelet holds
cherished memories for Verstegen

BY JEAN PEERENBOOM | FOR
THE COMPASS

KIMBERLY — A little bit of
spring cleaning brought back
some memories and a remind-
er of what military veterans
have done for us.”

Kathy Verstegen was 10 or
12 years old when her dad took
her to a military recruiter’s office
where they were selling POW
bracelets for $2 apiece. She
recently found her bracelet while
cleaning and wondered what
had happened to the person
whose name was stamped on it.
She tracked him down and now
shares her story so others can
remember those tension-filled
days around the Vietnam War
and the service of veterans.

Her father, John Meyer, was a
Marine veteran. I think that was
why it was so important to him
that we understand about the
peaple who were missing,” she
said. She and other family mem-
bers got bracelets bearing the
name, rank and date of capture
of a prisoner of war. The Vietnam
War lasted from 1954 to 1975.

Kathy Verstegen, a

KAH H;.m JZII! THE COMPASS
member of Holy Spirit Parish in

Kimberly/Darboy, holds the POW/MIA bracelet her father
purchased for her when she was about 10.

"l wore my bracelet every
day when | was young,” Verste-
gen said. “Then, as time goes
on and these things happen, |
put it in a bax and life went on.”
Her mother gave her the box at
some point. She took it home
and put it in her closet. “It was
one of those boxes filled with all
the important things in a teen's
life.”

The name on the bracelet was
Maj. Richard Vioge), captured on
May 22, 1967. Verstegen and her
husband, Roy, an IT specialist
for the Diocese of Green Bay,
searched the internet and found
an address for Vogel in Florida
and Verstegen contacted him.

Ouor full story appears in the
May 19 issue.

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

In the last few weeks, our
reflection has been moving, so
to speak, within the orbit of the
Paschal Mystery. Today we meet
the one who, according to the
Gospels, was the first to see the
Risen Christ: Mary Magdalene.
The Sabbath had ended not long
before. On the day of the Passion,
there had not been enough time
to complete the funeral rites. For
this reason, at that sorrow-filled
dawn, the women went to Jesus’
temb with aromatic oils. The first

{] toarrive was Mary Magdalene.
| She was one of the disciples who
had accompanied Jesus from

Galilee, putting herself at the
service of the burgeoning church.
Her walk to the sepulchre mirrors
the fidelity of many women who
spend years in the smal| alley-
ways of cemeteries remembering
someone who is no longer there.

+ Pope Francis,
May 17, 2017

Diocese fo send young adult delegation to Convocation of Catholic Leaders

BY SAM LUCERG | THE COMPASS

ALLOUEZ — Catholic conferences are com-
mon occurrences, but a gathering planned for
July in Oriando, Fla., has the potential to be

historic.

Not enly is the Convocaticn of Cathalic
Leaders drawing participants from every
U.S. diocese, including Green Bay, it also
has a strong northeast Wiscaonsin flavor.

That's because ane of the four-day event's
emcees is Julianne Stanz, director of the
diocesan Department of Evangelization.
In addition, Bishop David Ricken has been
instrumental, through his duties at the U.S.
Conference of Catholic Bishops, in organiz-
ing the convocation.

Officially titled “The Convocation of
Catholic Leaders: The Joy of the Gospel in
America,” the gathering July 1-4 in Florida

will bring more than 3,000 Catholic leaders
and laity together to reflect on Pope Fran-
¢is's 2013 apostolic exhortation, “Evangslii
Gaudium,” (*The Joy of the Gospel”} and how
it can be integrated into church life.

Bishop Ricken chose to send a delegation

comprised of millenial Catholics who serve the

local church in different ministries, said Stanz.

Our full story appears in the May 19 issue.




THINGS YOU

About:Trinity Sunday
PATRICIA KASTEN | THE COMPASS
Trinity Sunday is a “moveable feast”

which falls on the Sunday following
Pantecost: June 11 this year.

2 Trinity Sunday as a universal church
feast was approved in 1334 by Pope
John XXII.

Understanding of the Trinity has

unfolded gradually, espacially in the
church’s first centuries, reflected in the
development of the Nicene-Constantinopls
Cread (381 A.0.) that we often pray at
Mass (Profession of the Faith).

One poputar.symbol of the Trinity is an
equilateral triangle, with sides of equal

length and having equal angles.

The three persons of the Trinity have

-also heen represented by three fish,
three circles, a three-leafed shamrock and
aven threa hares sharing threa ears.

Please mail 523 payment to:

¢The Compass

P.O. Box 8474
Carol Stream, IL 60197-8474
For faster service, call:
920-272-§208 or
Toll-free 877-500-3580, Ext. 8208
Email: compasscirc@gbdioc.org
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Dominican Republic: A pastoral visit to remember

I.!_ i s tlook back to my busy calendar, my

J. '\ memory tugs to this past February and

o I.I my pastoral visit to the Dominican Repub-
lic; especially the parishes and chapels in Elias
Pifia. | must express my gratitude and deep
admiration for Fr. Mike Seis,
our diocesan priest who has
been on loan to the Diocese
of San Juan in the Dominican
Republic for nearly 18 years.
B Heis a true living example
of a missionary priest who,
gven in the seminary, envi-
sioned his priesthood life as a

I
BISHOP'S missionary.
-ECORNER It is not unusual for Fr.
Bishop David Mike to have eight Masses
Ricken a weekend, all in different

churches and chapels, We

even had open air Masses
in the streets and in the mountains. | was
privileged to baptize seven children in sev-
eral of the little chapel communities; what
a joy! The people there have very little in
the way of material goods, but despite their
many hardships, are fillad with great joy.

| was able to join our permanent deacons

under the capable leadership of Deacon Paul
Umentum, as they built yet another little
chapel pictured in this edition of The Com-
pass. The deacons have been doing this for

years at the reguest of the Most Rev. José
Dolores Grullén Estrella, bishap of San Juan,
and Fr. Mike, These are the only gathering
places for Sunday Mass or prayer service

in very remote territories of the Dominican
Republic. The chapels are used for ather
community gatherings as well. | am grate-
ful, as the deacons were very patient with
my poor masonry skills and humored me
with encouragement, nonetheless.

The great work and contribution of Fr. Seis
in building up the Catholic school in that
area will make a significant impact going
forward both culturally and economically.
Our partnership with one of our diocesan
schools enabled the offering of many
treasured school supplies. One can sense
that this school, now at an enrollment of
800 students, is and will continue to make a
huge difference in the lives of many. Some
of the children attending the school painted
the new chapel just built by the deacons.

It was an incredible experience to have the
opportunity to visit an eye clinic established
for the villages by optometrists and nurses
from Wisconsin, What a gift and joy to watch
people receive eye glasses for the first time
and be able to see their world in a new, more
beautiful way! It is the blessings our state
of Wisconsin shares, paying it forward to so
many in need|

PunshSNAPSIIO'I'

Holy Rosary Parish in New Holstein hosted an organ concert May 7 leaturing alum-
ni” organists. Ann Arbuckle, left, Jim Fett, Jean Simons and Paul Thelen performed
on the newly acquired organ donated by the Klinzing/Freund families with memorial
funds. Fr. John Girotti offered a special blessing for the organ and all present.

Email your digital photo to us at compassnews@gbdioc.org
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Save the Date

PLAYGROUND
DEDICATION

Friday, September 8",
2017

Grades 2-4 visited Heritage Village at Big Creek this past month. They

really enjoyed looking back at how chores were done years ago.

By the time you receive this news-
letter, we will have started the
construction on our playground
area. The area surrounded by a
construction fence means that
this area is off limits until after
everything is installed and
checked for safety. We have been
blessed to have the assistance of
10 strong gentlemen from our
community who will be helping
with the instatlation of the new.
playground equipment.

Enjoying a snack after our Music concert

On May 30, 2017, our students enjoyed a “Field Day.” This second-to-
last day of school provided educational fun and sport for all of our
students,




Our Graduates:

Front Row, Left to Right-
Ashley Alberts, Jenna
Engeldinger, Morgan
Reinhardt, Allison Kruse,
Grace Faller, Madelyn
Allen

Back Row, Left to Right-
Noah Tomaszewski, Cyrus
Alrand, Alex Deuchert,
Joseph Ullman, Thomas
Benzshawel, Arthur Kelsey,
Anthony Jennerjohn
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St. John Bosco School - 2017 Golf Outing SPONSOR NAME
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O Platinum Sponsor........s.. 51000
O Team Sponsor....... e 3700 Contact Person:
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{0 Hale SponsorB.......cw.w e 5100 e-mall:
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5t. John Bosco Catholle School
730 West Maple Street
Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235
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8% Grade Groduation

Our 8" Grade class
celebrated their grad-
uation with a Mass on
Friday, May 19. The
graduates, their families
and their St. John Bosco
family then went to the
gym for graduation cake
and yearbook signing.

On Saturday, May 20", our
8™ Grade Class were
presented their diplomas in
a Mass at Corpus Christi.
The 8" grade students
planned and led the Mass.
Fr. Carl and Mrs. Dassler
presented the students
with their diplomas. We
wish our graduates many
blessings as they begin a
new educational journey.

8" Grade Class Trip

Our 8" grade students have
worked hard to raise
money to pay for their 8%
Grade class trip to Wash-
ington, D.C. Students and
chaperones enjoyed a tour
of D.C., and visited the
Washington  Monument,
Arlington Cemetery, Ford's
Theater, the Lincoln
Memorial, the Capitol,
Holocaust Museum, Spy
Museum and the Basillica,

Register for 2017-2018

Don't forget to share the
Good News about St. lohn
Bosco with your friends and
neighbors. We are now
accepting new student
registrations for the 2017-
2018 school year.
Registration forms for
grades 4K-8 are available at
the school and in our
supporting parish offices.
Let's grow and share our
school together!




